

## Normandale Residents Association

Notes from the meeting held Wednesday 18<sup>th</sup> July 2012 at St.Aidan's. Commencing 7.30p.m.

### **Welcome:**

**Present:** Paul and Mrs.Caygill, and Caroline Dunbar.

**Apologies:** Pete Matcham, Sandie Matcham, Rachael Linkhorn, Margaret Cousins, Grant Roberts.

**Notes:** for meeting 18<sup>th</sup> April not yet in print. Notes for the 16<sup>th</sup> May had been circulated electronically with no adverse comment.

### **Matters Arising:**

- There had been no response from the pump track advocates with specific measurements etc. Caroline to see about following up on this venture.

**Correspondence: In: and Out:** No paper mail, some emails re advertising charges.

*Finance: No report. Last information received in March:-*

*Westpac \$178.53 Rabo Plus: \$7486. 87 Total (excl.grants) \$5,069.10 HCC Grants \$2,595.20*

**Website:** Pete applied for Domain Name – cost \$23.00. The File names/pages to be checked. Address to check emails is <normandale.residents@gmail.com> password N0rm4nd4l3 (that's a zero and lower case L ) If you set up a client to access the account please use imap.

Suggestions for content in the Committee Page was:-

- *procedures required:- for inorganic rubbish collection, clean up Normandale, Christmas Parade, waste minimization, AGM, subscriptions.* The Group discussed this briefly.

*A.G.M: held on 20<sup>th</sup> June. Mary McIntyre unable to speak as away. General discussion held on concerns of Normandale-ites. Sandie Matcham voted in as Treasurer. The committee members remain the same except for Sally Selwood who has since indicated another meeting on Wednesday night has meant she is unable to attend NRA meetings. Sally is, however, happy to help on projects if required.*

**Normandale Times:** some time spent discussing this. Paul would like to meet with someone from *Professionals* to discuss colour pages, numbers of pages and expectations of both sides. We agreed this would be a good idea. **Paul will list his questions and report back to the committee on factors clarified.** In the meantime Paul will try to interview some Normandale people for the newsletter. Subscription advertisement from Sandie given to Paul for August newsletter.

**Inorganic Rubbish Collection.** Margaret had not mentioned this in her email. Discussion mentioned the hiring of bins and allowing people to bring their own rubbish to a central point. James Selwood had indicated last year he would do a separate run collecting only e-waste. **We await comment from Margaret on this matter.**

**Notice Board:** All had noticed a commercial sign on the board. Caroline had called the number of the advertiser and advised them this was a community not commercial notice board. If it is not removed by the week-end Caroline will take a phillips screwdriver and see what can be done about removal of the sign.

**Fares:** Margaret had advised re a one fare for all discussion to happen with a web-site to send in comments. Robyn will write an item for the N'times. The web-site is: <http://www.gw.govt.nz/fare-system-review/>

**Meeting Closure:** Meeting closed at 9 p.m..

**Next Meeting:** 15<sup>th</sup> August 2012. 7.30p.m. at St.Aidan's

**Rhododendrons and Azaleas:** *Pete suggested inter-planting with ringa ringa. Grant suggested blecknum. Pete will discuss options with Suzy. No report given in November or March or May re this..*

*Historic Boards: Pete has no time at present to work on these but hasn't forgotten them.*